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Viewpoimt

As you see, the Pembury Village News now
has a new look. With a change of
production team this summer, your cditor
thought this was the right time to give the
magazine a facelift, the major alteration
being to the front cover. We have dropped
the term “newsletter”, which suggests just a
couple of sheets of A4 paper, and with the
drawing have tried to depict the feeling of
countryside which the village is trying so
desperately to maintain. Inside, there are
some major changes to layout and a
different typeface to the body text which
we hope you’ll find easier on the eye.

My thanks for all these design details and
the cover drawing go to a graphic artist
living in the village, who kindly donated his
expertise to help make these improvements.

Another well-known local artist — Jim
Holland - is also featured in this issue as
the subject of the first of our new serics
called Profile. The idea is to spotlight
Pembury residents who, by their work or
personality, have playéd a significant part
in our community here. We have several
more interviews up our sleeve, but if any
readers know anyone clse they feel should
be included in one of these articles, then
please put their name forward.

Although the Pembury Village News is
funded by the Parish Council, as well as by
advertising revenue, it is intended to cover
news of the full range of village activities.
Your editor would particularly welcome
articles or photographs from some of the

sports clubs, whose achicvements and
successes often go unsung. The magazine
is for the whole village, so it’s a pity if any
sections are overlooked.

Finally, David Coleman’s comment (on
page 5) on the proposed changes to local
government organisation gives a timely
explanation of the likely effects on parish
councils. As well as being a Pembury
parish councillor, he is chairman of the
Kent Association of Parish Councils,
Tunbridge Wells Arca Committee, and a
member of the KAPC Executive
Committee. David Coleman is also a
member of Kent Rural Community
Council and the vice-chairman of Kent
Rural Voice ~ so his article makes

Editor
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MAKING WASTE WORK

Kent County Council is aiming to make a
long-term swing away from using landfill
are being encouraged to minimise waste at
source, re-use and recycle waste, and
reduce the volume of waste by incineration
and other processes, The scarce space in
tipping sites should be reserved for residues
left after waste has been treated.

It has adopted a Waste Management Plan,
which sets the scene for managing our
waste over the next 20 years, and is
considering a Kent Waste Local Plan
which might include state-of-the-art
high-tech plants which convert waste into
electricity or compost.

The draft plan also identifies possible
locations for more waste transfer stations
which would reduce the number of lorries
carrying waste on the county’s roads.

Where possible, locations have been chosen
in industrial arcas or where there are

Nearly four million tonnes of waste - more
than 300,000 lorry loads — is disposed of in
Kent every year. Of this total 712,000
tonnes of domestic waste were disposed of
in 1992-3.

The draft plan makes it clear that existing
landfill sites will continue to be the main
method for waste disposal during the initial
transition period over the next five or ten
years. However, no new sites are suggested
for landfill operations.

North Farm, Tunbridge Wells, is one of
20 sites identified as suitable for waste
scparation and transfer operations. Most
people are aware of the recycling centre
now available in the Camden car park.

Try your hand at Short Mat Bowls

Hxveymreumﬂyn&edmdmyw
looking for a way to enjoy yourself, make
new friends and perhaps become a little
fitter? Then why not come along to
Pembury Short Mat Bowling Club? This is
not a game for the kids, but serious bowls
played with the normal bowls over a
different rules,

If you have tried normal bowls and found
difficulty in reaching the length this could
be the game for you. We are a small dub
(approximndySOnm\bm)wbophy
in the Village Hall on Thursday and
Fridaylﬁunoonsmd?ﬁdnym

between September and April.

Don’t worry if you have never played
before, you will be very welcome to come
dommduymhmd.\’mwﬂlmdn
fiat soled shoes (or play in your socks to
start with) and we will arrange for you to
bormsomebowhmaechawyougam

We are looking for a few new members
especially to play in the afternoons. So if you
feel you might enjoy this do please contact
secretary Tony Baker, on 822929, and
arrange to come along. You never know,
you could be our 1994 Champion, but not
if this year’s winner can help it!



Sports Round-Up
Pembury Ladies Stoolball Club
Stoolball? What's that?

Our team have all been asked this question
at some stage this season. For anyone who
hasn’t asked, or is still bemused let me try
to explain the game!

Eleven players are required for a team,.
including a bowler and wicket keeper.
(Fielding positions are named as in
cricket.) The wicket however, is quite
different! The ball is bowled underarm to

a one foot square board, at head height.
The aim of the bowler is to hit this square —
the aim of the batsperson is to defend it
and hopefully score a few runs in the
process.

As in cricket, runs are made between two
wickets and overs ranged from 16-20,
depending on the weather. In short, I
always explain that stoolball is a cross
between rounders and cricket!

This has been our first season in the West
Kent League and although every match has
been an uphill struggle, against established
teams, we are making progress and all feel
that next scason will be guite different,
(We know what we are doing now.)

Our team is very friendly and enthusiastic
and would welcome any new players,
scorers or umpires, If anyone wishes to
know more, please ring our captain, Sandie
Rice-Tucker on Pembury 822483,

PS - Supporters are also very warmly
welcomed!

Pembury Hockey Club

Pembury has a young and lively team, but
as usual numbers have been depleted by
the academic ambitions of the college and
university bound. So when you hang up
your cricket or stoolball bat, lads and lasses,
why not grab a hockey stick and hurtle
down to the Lower Green Rec for the pre-
season practice (and AGM) at 11.00am on
Sunday 19 September. Or come along to
the first home match at 2.30pm on Sunday
10 October.

Under 15 football team

Pembury Under 15 football team are
looking for new players, preferably some
full-backs, but anyone playing any position
is welcome to come along and train. The
team plays and practises on Sunday
mornings at the Woodside Rec, off
Henwoods Mount, which is where home
matches also take place. Kick-off is usually
at 10.30am, so why not come along and
support some of these matches and
perhaps become a team member yourself?

The Under 15 team has recently found a
sponsor — G.F. Groves, local building
contractors — who has fitted them out with
new kit. Any young players who would like
more information should ring Mick on
863206 or Graeme on 824196.

Councillors

Comment

As most readers will be aware, the structure
of local government throughout the United
Kingdom is currently under review. The
Government has announced proposals for
the reorganisation of councils in Scotland
and Wales, and the Local Government
Review Commission has made its first
suggestion on English local government.

Whilst this is hardly gripping stuff for the
average person it will have very direct
implications for local democracy. For
example, one of the main objectives of the
Local Government Commission has been
the dismantling of the present structure of
County and District Councils and the possible
replacement of these with what are known
at “Unitary Authorities”. That is, councils
with responsibility for all local services.

This means that the future role of parish
councils such as Pembury, are also under
examination.

The parish and town councils in Kent are
perhaps the best organised in Britain. They
have therefore formed a model for a lot of
Government thinking on the future of
parish councils, Indeed, the Chairman of
the Kent Association of Parish Councils,
Bob Scruton, has been appointed one

of the Local Government Review
Commissioners by the Secretary of State.

The Kent Association of Parish Councils
(KAPC) is the representative body for the
parish and town councils in the county, As
such, the KAPC has managed to bring to
the attention of Governments over many

years those “grass roots” issues which are
important locally but can often be
overlooked in & national context. It also
makes a major contribution to county-wide
issues, such as the amendments to the
County Structure Plan (which sets the
strategic “rules” for Kent).

The KAPC also acts as a co-ordinating
body in the district council areas where
there are often issues emanating from the
boroughs that have cross-parish
implications, The Tunbridge Wells
Borough Plan and its various consultation
drafts is a good local example.

It is, however, in helping to set the future
structure of “grass roots Local Government”
that the KAPC is playing its most active
part. In particular the Kent Association has
given evidence to Government that there
should be an upgrading of the amount of
notice that the county and borough decision
makers should have to take of local views
represented by parish councils, Parishes
should not be given more executive powers
- they haven't the staff or resources for that
- but they should have a statutory right to
represent local peoples’ views on planning or
other important issues where the community’s
voice is simply not heard or heeded at present.

The KAPC has also argued that there
should be a statutory responsibility upon
planning authorities to publicly state their
reasons when making decisions that are
contrary to the wishes of local people.

The Kent Association of Parish Councils
will continue to press for greater local

democracy as well as ensuring that the views
of all the parish councils are reflected on
the national stage.

David Coleman



Police Update
In Pembury

Traffic Problems

One of the most emotive subjects that
comes 1o our attention is that of traffic
problems. “Haven’t you got anything better
to do than pick on the motorist?” is a
comment frequenty heard in a day’s work.
However, we are also duty bound to deal
with all calls put to us and, as traffic
problems tend to affect and irritate a larger
number of people than, say, a domestic
burglary, a large proportion of our time is
spent in recording and dealing with traffic
complaints. So, when we are accused of
picking on the motorist just remember, we
are probably dealing with complaints made.

Unfortunately, Pembury does have its
raffic difficulties — mainly parking — and
we receive a fair share of complaints about
them. As a largely residential village, with a
fair number of housing estates, there often
does not appear to be enough road width
to cope with all the vehicles. Many families
now have two or more cars and many
people have drives and garages that arc
used for everything but for what they were
designed. Key arcas that appear to generate
most complaints are Belfield Road,
Hastings Road, Heskett Park and certain
parts of the High Street.

The options arc that we all either give and
take, be patient and understanding, and use
our feet once in a while or, if called, the
police will have to deal accordingly.

One area where discretion is barely used
nowadays is vehicles stopping on the

approach to a pelican crossing: in short,
stopping on the zig-zags. This is viewed as
a serious traffic offence, treated along the
same lines as speeding, and is widely
abused in Pembury (often for the sake of a
simple purchase, with a public car park 20
seconds walk away). The fine for stopping
in these areas is £40 and three points
endorsed on your driving licence —
something we could all do without.

From a policing point of view, the issuing
of parking tickets isn’t exactly fulfilling and,
with a little more appreciation by the
motorist for the resident and pedestrian, it
should be a task that could be kept to 2

Neighbourhood Watch

Neighbourhood Watch has taken off well
in Pembury and we have some active
schemes. Once set up, they are co-
ordinated by residents. The concept is
simple — encouraging people to become the
eyes and ears of their neighbours. The aim
of Neighbourhood Watch is to reduce
crime and increase its prevention and
detection. It also assists us in the collating
of information and — hopefully — helps
build community spirit.

Although there are now 151
Neighbourhood Watch schemes in the
Tunbridge Wells area a look at the NHW
map still shows numerous areas not
covered, so there is plenty of scope to
increase the number of watches. But the
first move must come from residents
themselves, so anyone interested in sctting
up a scheme for their estate or area should
contact PC Jan Murphy on 0892 511055.

PC Paul Brown
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Maidstone Rd, Pembury

FRUIT Pembury 824569

STRAWBERRIES & RASPBERRIES
LOGANBERRIES & TAYBERRIES
GOOSEBERRIES & REDCURRANTS
BLACKCURRANTS & BLACKBERRIES
PLUMS & CHERRIES

APPLES & PEARS

Also PIPPINS VINTAGE KENT CIDER
June-October: See local press for details

Margaret King, Associate Member of the
Imperial Society of Teachers of Dancing
for Ballet, Modern Theatre and Tap

ALL GRADES & ISTD EXAMINATIONS
Special Pre-school Classes

Home Improvements — Extensions — Free Estimates

LAN CLARKE

BUILDERS &

DECORATORS

Tel: Pembury 823932

7l



DOWNINGBURY
FARM SHOP

PICK YOUR OWN

We have a full range of fresh farm produce in our FARM SHOF.
This is open 7 days a week from 9am — 6pm during the summer
and 9am - 5pm during the winter.

We are situated on the Old Maidstone Road and our
Tel. No. is (0892) 824282.

JOHN WOODEN

ESTABLISHED PAINTER AND DECORATOR
FREE ESTIMATES GIVEN FOR INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR WORK

Colour cards, tile samples and wallpaper books available.
No job too big or too small so give me a call on PEMBURY 824174

OVAT.

Aston Computer Consultants

=

* Independent Consultants to * Beginners Training in Word
small and medium businesses Processing and Spreadsheets

* FREE Initial Interview * Complete Support

* Your current and future * How you will save money for
business needs assessed your business

*Telephone: Tunbridge Wells (0892) 549119

1Projile

James Holland OBE

James (Jim) Holland is one of Pembury’s
most distinguished residents; he is an artist
of some repute and he and his wife have
lived in a delightful cottage in Romford
Road for over 30 years. Jim is best known
in the village for having designed and
painted the Bo-Peep sign in Hastings
Road.

He returned to illustrations and teaching.
As a lecturer, adviser and assessor he
visited most of the art colleges in the
country. He became head of the Faculty of
Visual Communication at Birmingham
College of Art, where he was especially
interested in teaching post-graduate
students. He has been a governor of

//-'\ many different art colleges and
He was bom and brought up in C : describes his life as having been
Kent, went to school in varied and very interesting. In
Rochester and then studied 1960 he was elected President
art and design at the Royal of the Society of Industrial

College of Art. In the 1930s
he worked as an illustrator
for numerous daily
newspapers, did advertising
work for the Shell Oil
Company and also

worked at the 1937

World War IT he took up
teaching and worked for the
Ministry of Information, mainly
concerned with exhibitions,

In 1948 Jim was invited to join a design
panel, which included Sir Hugh Casson,
to plan the Festival of Britain site. The
Festival took place in 1951 on the South
Bank and for this work he was awarded an
OBE. He was also involved in designing

‘ the Festival Ship, a converted aircraft

X carrier which visited many ports in Britain

as a travelling exhibition. Jim says these

:]ycanmmonmcmonbleforhmx,bmn
the end he, together with all his colleagues,

L were made redundant!

Artists and Designers, a great
honour.

Jim and Jacqueline Holland have for
many years been very active members
of the Pembury Society. Jim still
paints every day, his studio
contains portraits, landscapes, still
life drawings and paintings, and he
often goes on sketching holidays. He
loves to visit France and has painted
many landscapes there. Once a week he
paints in his studio with a group of friends.

He says that an idea for a picture must start
from reality or an experience. He feels that
his painting keeps him going. He used to

do a lot of gardening but now describes

himself as a “rough”™ gardener. At present
he is restoring the Bo-Peep sign, which has
been affected by the weather. At 88 Jim is
an active and much loved member of our
village community.

Sylvia Abbott



ORD-HUME

Director of Funerals in Tonbridge and
District for over 40 years

DAY AND NIGHT SERVICE

DAIMLER FLEET

Owned and Administered by
J.K. Ord-Hume, BIFD, MRSH and A. Ord-Hume
Manager Michael Elvy

33a Quarry Hill Road
Tonbridge
(0732) 353746 or 361155

CHAPELS OF REST

JILL NOAKES

DRESSMAKER
Pippins Farm, Pembury
We offer a comprehensive and professional service in all
forms of curtain making, tie backs and valences.
Dressmaking is carried out to a high standard and we
specialise in wedding gowns made to your designs.
Full alteration service.

Pembury 824260

Let Us Make
That Occasion

W J}M Full details from

Let 39 Heskett Park, Pembury, Kent TN2 4JF

Sam’s Kitchen PHONE: 0892 822891

%/ Take it Over.

a buffet or a large reception at
Home or at the Office

Weddings our Speciality

Whether it's a small lunch or dinner party,

——

Come Sequence Dancing

You don’t know what Sequence Dancing
is? Then come along and find out. We
hope it will be a pleasant surprise, As well
as dancing, it is a chance to meet and make
new friends.

Come and sec — first night FREE.

Don’t worry if you are on your own (and
gentlemen, this means you in particular),
you will be made most welcome, and there
arce others who come by themselves, It's a
lovely way to pass an evening, nice
company, nice music, nice dancing. All this
for just £1 per evening . . . with tea and
biscuits thrown in (not literally of course).
This all adds up to keeping your mind

active as well as your body, and it’s a
chance to dress up and socialise.

Just turn up at the Catholic Church Hall
at Pembury at 7.30 on Monday evenings
(at the lower end of the green on the left).
We hope you will like it enough to come
again and again. Some of our members did
just that and have now been dancing for
over 30 years. We have to say, however,
that you won’t learn it all in one evening,
just keep on coming and it will all fall

into place.

We all look forward to meeting you — soon.

Young Artists

The winners of the art competition at this
year’s Scout and Guide Fete were:

Beavers — The Tim Greenwood Cup ~
Jonathon Buckle; Penn Pack Cubs — The
Penn Lid Challenge Cup - Nicholas
Masters; Sturgeon Cubs — The Sturgeon
Challenge Cup — Christopher Mason.

1st Brownies — The Denise Barmnes Shield —
Kelly Hutchinson; 3rd Brownies ~ The
Burton Solicitors Cup — Rebecca Wood.

Magna Scout Troop ~ The Pembury

Parish Council Shield — Colin Tricker;
Camden Scout Troop — The Camden
Arms Shield = Michael de Wolf.

1st Guides — Melenie Segens; 3rd Guides -
The Peter Speaight Challenge Cup -

' Joanna Wyatt.




'FETE AND FLOWERS
BEAT THE RAIN

Despite very showery weather both the
annual village fete and the Horticultural
Society’s summer show on 10 July proved
very successful. Some £2,300 was raised at
the fete which will enable the new scout
and guide headquarters building on the
Recreation Ground to be completed and
brighter interior decoration carried out,

The fete was opened by Superintendent
Jim Barker-McCardle, the new chief officer
at Tunbridge Wells Police Station, who
also judged the poster competition,

Music was provided by the Sevenoaks
Scout and Guide Band and for the first
time there was a karaoke marquee, popular
with the youngsters. The Fire Brigade
brought two fire fighting vehicles which

children were allowed to investigate while
the Police had a crime prevention stand. A
scavenger hunt was also organised for the
brownies, beavers and cubs, and there was
the usual range of stalls and sideshows.

Sweet peas of outstanding quality were
predominant at the Horticultural Society’s
summer show held in the Village Hall.
Overall, the entries this year were down,
possibly due to so many other events going
on in the area on that day.

Trophy and medal winners were: Sweet
peas — Doug Drury; Roses — Peter Parfitt
and Margaret Pettitt; Floral Art — Shelie
Green; Fruit and vegetables — M. Giles;
Handicrafts — Mrs. E. Storey; Cookery —
Mrs. W. Curd; under 16s - Guy Coggles.

The Sevenoaks Scout and Guide Band in action at the fete.

Superintendent Jim Barker-McCardle took his wife Joy and camera-shy three-year-old daughter
Sarah on the miniature train at the annual fete. Pau! Halden is the engineer in charge of
operations, 3

Below: Peter Parfitt, who won the Rose Bowl for hybrid tea roses, and Michael Giles, winner of the
R.W. Smeal Cup for fruit and vegetables, holding their trophies at the Horticultural Society’s
Summer Show.
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— General Accident
Property Services

WHAT DO YOUR AGENTS DO FOR
THEIR COMMISSION?

WILL YOUR CHOICE OF AGENT...

* Advertise at least 48 weeks of the year in colour in the Courier?
* Have over 350 offices countrywide?
* Provide staff to accompany viewers?
* Offer a flexible and personal service with commission rates to match?
* Have specialist Divisions dealing with:
Residential Lettings
Mortgages and Financial advice
Land & New Homes
First time buyers and sellers — “First Base”

Individual high calibre properties with Central London and
publicity department — “GA Town & Country”

* Enjoy a reputation for trained and highly motivated staff?

* Have cash, overseas, as well as local buyers?

WE CAN ANSWER YES TO
ALL OF THESE

CALL US NOW PEMBURY 825355

'IN BRIEF

he Friends of Pembury Parish

Church are holding their AGM in the
Upper Church of St. Peter’s on Monday
22 November at 8pm (an opportunity to
view the structural alterations which are
proceeding apace). Guest speaker will be
Sydney Monham, who will provide an
audio-visual slide presentation on the work
of the National Trust. A report will also be
discussed on the state of the Parish Church
(old church) tower, which is likely to require
a magjor fund-raising appeal next year.

unbridge Wells Borough Council is

offering a general advisory service for
home owners or tenants who are
experiencing financial or other difficulties.
A series of monthly housing surgeries has
been held at Cranbrook, and this service
has recently been extended to Paddock
Wood. Typical subjects raised have
included mortgage repayments, housing
benefit, Council tax as well as general
tenancy matters. If Pembury residents
would like to see housing surgeries held in
Pembury (perhaps quarterly) please get in

era Goodsell and family would like to

thank everyone who supported them
at the funeral service and for all the
messages of sympathy at the sad loss of
John (Jack) Goodsell.

he popular annual Village Quiz takes

place on Thursday 28 October, at
8pm in the Village Hall. The price for team
entrics is £5, payable to the Parish
Council. Entry forms can be obtained from
Betty Roberfs (824914).

hoto-copying facilities are now

available at Pembury Library. The
charges, on the coin operated machine, are
10p for an A4 sheet and 15p for A3, with
possible price reductions for long runs.

he 21st AGM of the Pembury

Society will be held on Monday 25
October at 8pm in the Village Hall. The
guest speaker will be PC Paul Brown, who
will show a video and talk about the
changing role of a village policeman.

embury Players, your local amateur

dramatics group, arc planning a panto
for Christmas — Snow White! They have a
script, a stage, and the players, but they
need more helpers. So, if you would like to
have some fun, come and lend a hand -
they’re there every Tuesday at 8pm in the
Village Hall.

t is now two years since the Pembury

Ronchin Friendship Association was
formed. During that time a number of
individuals, the Pembury Rovers Football
Club and Pembury School have established
contacts with Ronchin, a suburb of Lille in
Nord Pas de Calais. A snap survey at the
village fete indicated an overwhelming
support for this friendship link, but
nevertheless some doubts were expressed —
on full twinning, difference in size and
funding. Progress will be reviewed at the
AGM of the PRFA to be held on Monday
4 October in the Village Hall at 8pm.
Please come along and put forward your
views and suggestions.



JULIET. ROBINSON

IHBC, BABTAC

PROFESSIONAL
BEAUTY THERAPIST

(7 YEARS' EXPERIENCE)

FULL RANGE OF PROFESSIONAL BEAUTY TREATMENTS
AVAILABLE WITHIN COMFORTABLE AND PRIVATE SURROUNDINGS

SPECIALISED DERMALOGICA FACIALS % ELECTROLYSIS
MANICURES/PEDICURES % % % WAXING
BRIDAL/SPECIAL OCCASION MAKE-UP % TOP-TO-TOE TREATMENTS

Products do not contain artificial fragrance and are cruelty free.
Please telephone for a list of treatment detalls. PEMBURY (0892) 824059

ACCIDENT REPAIRS

* VEHICLE REPAIRS * QUALITY FINISH
* BODY/CHASSIS ALIGN % COLLECTION/DELIVERY
* INSURANCE APPROVED

Appointed members

Guild of
Master

G. F. GROVES

Your friendly local bullder
CARPENTERS BUILDING
JOINERS CONTRACTORS

EXTENSIONS/CONVERSIONS/NEW-BUILD

PLANNING SERVICE AVAILABLE
PURPOSE-MADE JOINERY

FREE ESTIMATES TELEPHONE
FAST SERVICE PEMBURY 824196

SPONSORS OF PEMBURY UNDER 15 FOOTBALL TEAM

Established
1958
E. G. GREEN & SON
2 PETERSFIELD - PEMBURY
PEMBURY 822992
ESTATE AGENTS
VALUERS
SURVEYORS

DENISE

BARNES

16 High Street, Pembury, Kent Tel: Pembury (0892) 822880
and
The Heath, Horsmonden, Kent Tel: (0892) 724000

Your INDEPENDENT Estate Agency
for personal, experienced and friendly service.

FREE VALUATIONS — Competitive rates.
FINANCIAL ADVICE




S&B AUTOS

ACCIDENT REPAIR SPECIALISTS

D) (D
822761 824591

CAMDEN SERVICE STATION PEMBURY

24-Hour Recovery Service

A gar-

RE-SPRAYING CHASSIS JIG ALIGNMENT

LOW BAKE OVEN FOR FACTORY FiNISH

Come to the people who care
Friendly advice — Courteous Service
Fully Experienced Engineers

P J. &J.M. Ditchett

CHEMIST

Medicines Cosmetics
Baby Products Fancy'Goods
Kodak Films Gift Sets

Toiletries

Developing & Printing

5, HIGH STREET, Pembury, 8 822896

Your Clerk
Reports...

The next few months will see the
formalisation of planning strategy within the
Borough of Tunbridge Wells when the Local
Plan will be subjected to a public enquiry
before being formally adopted. Over 1000
representations will be made and the enquiry
will take approximately five months.
Pembury Parish Council will be making a
number of objections to policies in the local
plan concerning Pembury. Among its
objections will be the siting of a Park and
Ride scheme at Woodsgate Comer in land
that was originally designated for recreation
open space in the Draft Local Plan.

Forward planning is essential in today’s
environment and the adoption of the local
plan will enable residents of the Borough of
Tunbridge Wells to be aware of planned
development. This will hopefully cradicate
any nasty surprises,

Planning issues are not, however, the only
problems the Parish Council is having to deal
with at present. The assistant groundsman,
Mr Roger Loriot, has had to return to
Dorset after a year in our employ. He was a
great asset to the village and will be missed.

There are a number of allotments still
available this year. Anyone wishing to rent
one should contact me on Pembury
823193. Rents are £12 for a full plot and
£6 for a half plot.

It is pleasing to see the Recreation Ground
being used to its full potential this summer.
In previous summers no club has used the
ground but the formation of the Ladics

Stoolball team has seen regular games
being played there. Once again, however,
vandalism has occurred with the pavilion
suffering from graffid. It is so unnecessary
and quite unsightly to see it covered with
obscenitics. The gate leading into the
children’s play area has also been destroyed.

The new football and hockey season is now
under way once more and good wishes go
to all the Pembury teams in the coming
scason.

Finally, if any parishioner requires any
information or would like to purchase a
footpath map or hard court tennis ticket
please do not hesitate to contact me at the
office. Office hours are 9am-1pm Monday
to Friday.

Barbara Russell
Clerk to the Council
8 The Grove
Pembury 823193

You Coucp Rodwt A
WHOPPER LiKe ThiS Too
IF You HAD AN




25 High Street Pembury
Telephone 823878
Karen Erret BSc MBCO Ophthalmic Optician

(] Friendly, professional service.

(] Late night and Saturday moming testing.

[J Contact lens fitting, solutions & accessories.
(] Over 300 frames on display.

[ Glaucoma screening.

OPENING TIMES Monday, Tuesday and Friday 9.00am-5.00pm
Thursday 9.00am-8.00pm Saturday 9.00am-1.00pm
(Closed for lunch 1.00pm-1.40pm and all day Wednesday)

Burtons
Pembury’s Solicitors

Penn House
13a High Street
Pe:nblllgry } Tel Pembury 824577

| YOUR REPRESENTATIVES

CountyCouncil  Derek Hawes Richards, Hop Press Oast, Mascalls Court Road, Paddock Wood.
Tel: 834692

Borough Council  Mrs Sylvia Abbott, 18 Lower Green Road. Tel: 824031
Mr Terry Cload, 56 Herons Way. Tel: 823966
Mrs Hildy Swinden, 6 Church Road. Tel: 823378

Parish Council MrRon Abbott, 18 Lower Green Road. Tel: 824031
MrHugh Boorman, 52 Henwood Green Rd. Tel: 823068 Chairman Planning Committee
Mr Terry Cload, 56 Herons Way. Tel: 823966
Mr David Coleman, 22 Ridgeway. Tel: 823402 Chairman Highways Committee
Mr Derek Goodwin, 27 Greenleas, Tel: 823822 Chairman Amenities Committee
MrJohn Hawker, 1 The Rowans. Tel- 824327 Chairman Public Relations Committee
Mr Philip Horn, 6 Sandhurst Avenue. Tel: 824720
MrKitKelly, 22 Hastings Road.
Mr Dick Miles, Fletchers Farm, Hastings Road. Tel: 822378 Chairman of Parish Council
MrHenry Plant, 16 The Coppice. Tel: 823459 Vice Chairman of Parish Council
Mrs Betty Roberts, 16 Woodhill Park. Tel: 824914 Chairman Burial &Allotments

Committee

Mr Bob Wilkes, 6 Belfield Road. Tel: 823264 Chairman Environmental Committee
MrJames Wiltshire, 4 Henwood Mount. Tel: 824574

Brian V Toogood {@}

DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL CARPETS & VINYLS
SUPPLIED & ED . OVER 28 YEARS' experience EST 1977

: Any make of carpe! available
= e N y ‘
paalcs— Pattern books brought to your home

- Carpels dry cleaned
Stain protection treatment for carpets Carpets adapted and repaired

FOR PERSONAL & PROFESSIONAL SERVICE TEL: PEMBURY 824252

OFFICE FLOWERS & PLANT
CONTRACTS, WEDDINGS,
FUNERAL TRIBUTES, FLORAL
e & PLANT ARRANGEMENTS
INCLUDING FRUIT BASKETS.

AARON FLOWERS SILK & DRIED FLOWERS,

124 Henwood Green Road * Pembury BOTTLE GARDENS.
Kent TN2 4LN

TEL: 0892 822721/822424 INTERFLORA BY CREDIT CARD

21)



 VILLAGE ORGANISATIONS

ACCESS FOR THE DISABLED COMMITTEE
Local resentative Mrs J. Peckham, Tel: 824132
AGE CONCERN
Mrs Josephine Darville, Tel: T.W. 522591
ALZHEIMERS DISEASE SOCIETY
Simon Rooksby, Pineview Day Hospital, Pembury
Hospital, Tel: 823535 Ext 3515
ASSOCIATION OF PEMBURY FOOTBALL CLUBS
J. Smith, 18 Westway. Tel: 823714
BEAVERS, CUBS AND SCOUTS
Peter Brookes, 8 Concorde Close, Paddock Wood.
Tel: PW 833662

Secretary: S. G. Roberts, 16 Woodhill Park,
Tel: 824914
BROWNIES GUIDER
Mrs Jones, 14 Lower Green Road. Tel: 823747
BURMA STAR ASSOCIATION
Secretary: Mr R. G. G. Whitiock, 6 The Forstal
Tel: 822115
CAMDEN GREEN BADMINTON CLUB
R. Holt, 50 Rid ay. Tel: 823830
CATHOLIC CHURCH
Rev. Geoffrey Pointer, The Presbytery, 11 Alliance
Way, Paddock Wood, Tel. PW 833699
CONSERVATIVE PARTY
Terry Cload, 56 Heron's Way. Tel. 823966
CRICKET CLUB
Secretary: Richard Crouch, 17 Highfield Close,
Pembury. Tel: 823164
DARBY & JOAN CLUB
Mrs B. Greatrex, 52 High Street. Tel: 822669
FRIENDS OF PEMBURY HOSPITAL
¢/o Pembury Hospital. Tel: 823535
FRIENDS OF PEMBURY PARISH CHURCH
Secretary: Mrs A. Toler, Pembury Hall Cottage,
Old Church Road. Tel: 824071
GUIDE GUIDERS
1st Pembury Company: Mrs A_ Baker, 67A High St
Tel: 824441
3rd Pembury Company: Mrs J, Lakeland,
7 Greenleas. Tel: 824916
HOCKEY CLUB
James Whitehorn, Tel: 824854
HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY
Mrs D. Parfitt, 51 Church Road. Tel: 822909
JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB
L. Frowde, Hawkwell House, Maidstone Road.
Tel: 822826
KENT COLLEGE .
Headmistress: Miss Barbara Crompton. Tel: 822006
KENTISH VALE ROUND TABLE
Mr Everden. Tel: Paddock Wood B34685 or
Paddock Wood 832823 (business)
KENTISH VALE LADIES’ CIRCLE
Mrs Wendy Kingcome, 11 Fellows Way,
Hildenborough. Tel: H'boro (0732) 833403
KING WILLIAM IV FOOTBALL CLUB
Mr M. Lefevre, 29 Willow Cres., Five Oak Green.
Tel: Paddock Wood 832166
LABOUR PARTY
Kevin Barden, 24 Beagles Wood Road. Tel: 824708
LADIES’ NETBALL CLU
Mrs M. Walker, 65 Belfield Road. Tel: 823439
LARKFIELD HALL
Principal: A, James, Cornford Lane. Tel: 822168
LAWN TENNIS CLUB
Mrs S. Smith, 2 Ridgeway. Tel: 822406
LIBERAL DEMOCRAT PARTY
Mrs H. Swinden, 6 Church Road. Tel: 823378
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MUMS AND TINY TOTS CLUB

Mrs S. Lathbury, 106 Ri ﬂ Tel: 824532
OUTGROWN CHILDREN’'S

Mrs J Fuller, 28 Henwoods Mound.

Tel: 824079
PEMBURY BUSINESS ASSOCIATION

T. P. Burton, 13a High Street, Tel: 824577
PEMBURY FOOTBALL CLUB

L. Frowde, Hawkwell House, Maidstone Road.

Tel: 822826
PEMBURY FOOTPATH WALKERS

N. & K. Franklin, 11 The Moadow. Tel: 823212
PEMBURY FREE CHURCH

Rev. David Graham, Tel: 824917
PEMBURY FREE CHURCH PLAYGROUP

Mrs Alison Burgess. Tel: Tunbridge Wells 515714
PEMBURY FRIENDS OF SEVEN SPRINGS

Mrs Durant, 39 Lower Green Road. Tel: 822196
PEMBURY LADIES’ SOCIAL GROUP

Mrs C. Segens. Tel: 823846
PEMBURY UPPER AND PARISH CHURCH

Rev. Jim Brasier. Tel: 8247861
PEMBURY PLAYERS

Chairman: J. Norman Draper. Tel: 823975
PEMBURY PLAY GROUP

Mrs J Bropt.'n‘gh. 2 Cornford Park. Tel: 824208
PEMBURY PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headmaster: Mr R, Nisbet, Lower Green Road.

Tel: 822259
PEMBURY SCHOOL HOUSE NURSERY

Teacher in charge: Mrs P. Hembury. Tel: 822259

(daytime). Hildenborough 833610 (evenings)
PEMBURY SEQUENCE DANCE CLUB

Secretary: Mr Bob Christ r. Tel: 822728
PEMBURY SHORT MAT ING CLUB
Mr E. Ruddell, Chiringa, Pembury Grange
Tel: 82
PEMBURY SOCIETY

R. Abbott, 18 Lower Green Road. Tel: 824031
PRIMARY SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

Secretary: E. Fiddimore. Tel: TW 518277

A. Mason. Tel: 823052
ROYAL BRITISH LEGION

J. Young, 13 Bulls Place.
ROYAL NATIONAL LIFEBOAT INSTITUTION

W. H. Dee, 1a Woodhill Park. Tel: 823131
SANDRA'S HOUSE

Pre-School Nursery at YMCA Henwoods Mount.

Mrs S. Toogood. Tel: 824252 {non-nursery hours
SCOUT AND GUIDE HQ MANAGEMENT TEAM

P. and J. Boorman. Tel:
TUNBRIDGE WELLS & DISTRICT VICTIM
SUPPORT SCHEME

Tel: 513969
VENTURE SCOUTS

Bernie Roberts, 13 Camden Avenue. Tel: 822932
VILLAGE HALL

Manager (bookings): Denis Dawes, 29 Greenleas

Tel: 822411
WOMEN'S INSTITUTES

Afternoon: Mrs Eileen Watson, Qak Cottage,

Romford Road. Tel: 822607

Evening: Mrs Sheila Hinder, 8 Greenleas.

Tel: 82&)06

WRVS
Mrs H. Swinden, 6 Church Road. Tel: 823378
YMCA

Capt. Tony Pearenn e

' | FOR YOUR DIARY

&mthl:Talkonﬁ:mimmﬁonbyDJ.Mnch,Vinachan

7A45pm.

2 Pembury Footpath Walkers: walk starting from Stonecourt Lane 2.15pm.

7 AhmonWI:ulkbyBarbamRmscﬂonﬁlcwmkohpuhhduk,Vﬂlagc
Hall 2.15pm.

11 lhﬁqxh;rnlSociety:FlomAnGmup,VilhgeHallSpm

12 Myand]oandub:aﬁlmshowonNorwayptmmdbyMnPhyllis

Parish Council Meeting: Village Hall 8pm. s

Dubyand]oanCltb:'SakofWork,WﬂngeHan2-430pm.

HorduﬂmnlSode(y:mummdtxkongamimmbyMrRohndHolma,

Village Hall 8pm.

Afternoon WI: Annual Meeting, Village Hall 2.15pm.

Evening WI: Annual Meeting, Village Hall 7.45pm.

Pembury Footpath Walkers: walk starting from the Camden car park, 2.15pm.
Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall 8pm

Horticultural Society: Floral Art Group, Village Hall 8pm.

Darby and Joan Club: a film by the RNLI, Village Hall 2-4.30pm.

Darby and Joan Club: meeting, Village Hall 2-4.30pm.
HoxﬁmlmralSocicty:Amkonmwingandaﬁngforhouscphnmby

Mrs Jean Bowles, Village Hall 8pm.

29  Parish Council Mecting: Village Hall 8pm.

Afternoon WI: Christmas Party, Village Hall 2.15pm.

Evening WI: Christmas Meeting, Village Hall 7.45pm.

Pembury Footpath Walkers: walk starting from Bo-Peep Corner 2.15pm.
Darby and Joan Club: Christmas Party, Village Hall 2-4.30pm.

Parish Council Meeting: Village Hall 8pm.

OCT 1
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2
2

h WAoo wn i
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ST. PETER’S CHURCH SERVICES

Upper Church
8.00am Holy Communion
9.45am  The Parish Eucharist and Junior

Church
10.00am Holy Communion (Wednesdays) | |
Old Church
11.30am Matins (except first Sunday,
Holy Communion)
Evening services as advertised on
Church noticeboards.

Every Friday — Pembury Village Market - Village Hall 9.45 -11.15am
Every Mond#y ~ Pembury Sequence Dance Club — Catholic Hall 7.45-10.15pm



